

Albert Street Primary School

Thursday 9th Mar 2023

Community News

What's On

Monday 13th March
Labour Day public holiday

Monday 20th March to Friday 24th March
NAPLAN—Years 3 and 5 only

Monday 27th March to Friday 31st March Whole School Swimming Program

Tuesday 4th April
Wood Work Evening
6pm—7:30pm
Invitations out next week

CANTEEN DAYS

MONDAY—Lisa/Deb
TUESDAY—Trena
WEDNESDAY—Deb/Mel
FRIDAY—Moe Life Skills

Partnership

Mrs Leeson—Your amazing efforts and care you show all in Prep/1, great team work Emily—Working well with others during our math class

Respect Respect

Deejay—Being very respectful in class and entering the classroom on time

Bailey—Your dedication to art and commitment to creating a wonderfully original sticker Summer—Showing respect towards others in the classroom

Optimism

Emily—Saying her sounds clearly so she can be understood by others Ellouise—Taking risks and becoming more independent in Digitech

Zaphira—Taking on new learning with a can do attitude in all things Alyanah—Being a positive learner

Pride

Memphis—Your wonderful effort, concentration, care and focus in your learning Issy G—Taking pride in the presentation of your handwriting Seth—Showing great co-ordination when catching off the rebound net Jannali—Showing patience and resilience when doing maths online testing



Pride

/prAid/ noun h a feeling of deep pleasure or satisfaction derived from one's own achievements, the achievements of one's close associates or from qualities or possessions that are widely admired.

MeimitqO

/uplimiz(a)m/ noun
hopefulness and confidence about the future or the success of something.

Respect

/n'spekt/ noun 1 a feeling of deep admiration for someone or something elicited by their abilities, qualities, or achievements.

2. due regard for the feelings, wishes,

Partnership

1 the state of being a partner or partner
2 an association of two or more people









Whole School Swimming Program 2023 Mon 27th March to Friday 31st March

On Wednesday, parents/carers were notified on Sentral (our parent portal) of our upcoming Whole School Swimming Program. Also distributed on this day was a payment slip and swimming ability form. Please give permission via the parent portal and return payment and swimming ability forms by Friday 17th March. Any questions regarding this event are to be directed to your child's classroom teacher using the parent portal.



The community of Albert Street PS Moe encourages everyone to dare to dream and reach their potential in supportive, caring environments. Together we recognise and celebrate our success.

Warrawee everyone,

Community Partnership

It's really great to see that our school is once again positioning itself as strong community organisation. As you can see inside today's newsletter, the senior unit have been focusing on community organisations and in particular learning about the history of Moe Rotary and the Moe Race Club. Students invited Robin Noakes and Mike as guest speakers and they certainly did not disappoint. Great learning from these speakers was shared at assembly yesterday by the 5/6 students. The Rotary students, with Bek and Kate, commenced their partnership work with Moe Lions Bowling Club to learn new skills.

Sustainability and Community Garden

Thank you to Mr Maddock and volunteering students who have worked hard in the community garden this week. They've prepared the garden beds and have planted an amazing range of vegetable seedlings. We hope to have a great harvest for cooking and sharing with families.

Junior School Council News

Junior School Council recently met and invited crossing supervisor Julie to discuss the possibility of having the Latrobe City Council install some seating at the front of the school. The Junior School Councilors questioned Julie about the advantages of having seating to help them to prepare a letter that will be presented to a Latrobe City Councilor.



Dr Monique Osborn

Buddy Program

As an extension of our buddy program, the year 5 and 6 students participated in a scavenger hunt with our prep/1's. Each team was given a list of items to find within our school grounds. Our buddy program helps to build relationships between our youngest students and our year 6's, only this time our year 5's were involved as well. Looks like all students enjoyed the activity.



Sounds Write

Max has been working extremely hard in his sessions with Mrs Sim learning how to sound out a variety of words and then writing the words using the sounds he heard. He is extremely proud of himself, well done Max!



Last Thursday, Lyncoln and Maddi represented our school at the district swimming event at the Moe Outdoor Pool. They competed against other local schools and did an awesome job. Well done girls!





Moe Little Athletics Centre—Under 8 Club champion!

On the weekend, Reeves participated in the end of season Little Athletics Club Championships at Joe Carmody track in Newborough. Reeves won the overall champion in the under 8 boys age group. A fantastic effort against many other boys his age.

Rotary Junior Community Award

Last week saw our Rotary students have their first lesson in lawn bowls at the Moe Lions Bowls Club. Students will participate in 10 lessons that will teach them all about the sport including etiquette required on the field. This will complete the physical activity component of the award. The club have taken many groups of our students over the years to teach them the game of lawn bowls and we appreciate their continued support of the Rotary program.



House **Captains** Wanted!

Can you help your team to victory?

Apply in writing to Bek, including why you would make the best House Captain by March 17th

Are you in in year 4 or 5?

- Are you encouraging and uplifting?
- Do you work well in a team?
- Do you constantly uphold our values of Partnership, Respect, **Optimism and Pride?**

House points can be allocated for:

- Classroom/Yard achievements
- Leadership
- Program participation
- Value awards, just to name a few

Reminders ..

Sentral—Absences

Did you know you can notify the school of absences using the parent portal? Please ensure you load the absence or call the You can also load absences in advance if you have an upcoming event or appointment.

Spare Clothes

On the odd occasion students do require a change of clothes at school, whether that be a toileting accident or just getting wet out in the school prior to 9:00am if your child is absent. yard. To save calls home, we ask that you put a change of clothes in your child's bag along with underwear, socks and a plastic bag.

Hats

Please ensure your child has a hat at school to wear whilst outside. If your child does not have a hat, they can be purchased from the office for \$15.

Gates/Late arrivals/Early Pickups

All gates are locked at 8:45am. If your child is late to school (after 8:45am), or needs to attend an appointment, access will be via the front gate only. At times the gate will be locked for incidents around student safety. Should the gate be locked, please call the office.

Family Pick ups and drop offs

A-G Yellow Gate

H-O Green Gate (Front)

Blue Gate P-7

Ph: 03 5127 1966 E-mail: moe.ps.albert@education.gov.au

Website: aspsmoe.vic.edu.au Mail: PO Box 274, Moe, 3825





Year 5/6 Community Day

As part of the 5/6 Community Awareness work, students in 5/6 wrote letters to several local organisations inviting them to visit our school to talk about their organisation. On Wednesday, Robin Noakes, President of Rotary Club of Moe and Mike, Chairman of the Moe Race Club, visited the students and spoke about how their organisation contributes to the community. As a result, students have been invited to the Moe Race Club to have a look around and enjoy a free BBQ. The students are looking forward to their next visitor, Glenda from Moe New Life Christian Church on Friday and also a representative from the Lions Club Moe. The students are making inspirational posters to hang on the school fence as a good will gesture for the Moe Community.





MOE RACING





